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MINUTES FOR ST MATTHEW'S ALBURY ~ ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Held in 8t Matthew’s Church
On 27" November 2016

Fr Peter welcomed everyone & thanked them for coming. He then opened the meeting with prayer

Present: Abrecht Elaine, Allen Rick, Bobisch Sandy, Braybrooks Angela, Carden Cathy, Cherry Kathy, Chick Victoria,
Curnow Ken, Curnow Lorraine, Fietz Ray, Fowler Matthew Paul, Fyfe Sue, Gorman Annette, Haberecht Joy, Haiford
Malcolm, Hendriks Martin, Hull Kylie, Jefferies Jim, Jefferies Mavis , Johns Virginia, Kennedy Kaye, L.ee James, Lee
Marie, Ling Julie, Luxon David, Luxon Fran, Mackay Gill, MacLecd Miller Fr Peter, Martin Helen, Martin John, Mcintosh
Tom, McKissack Gordon, McKissack Eleanor, Neshit Christine, Nesbit Joe, Osborne Esther, Pearce Gillian,, Powell
Bronwyn Ralcliffe Valerie, Read Carol. Robertson Veronica, Scholz Jan,

Apologies: Atkinson Betty, Atkinson Jane, Atkinson John, Boyd Glenn, Brown Faith, Bye Thelma, Carden Mark, Draper
Frank, Draper Jan. Ginns Fr. Bill, Ginns Rowena, Haberecht lan, Halford Sandra, Hendriks Patricia, Hoodiess Barbara,
Jenkins Dell, Kettyle Janefte, Lawson Margaret, Mackay Bill, Macleod Miller Sandra, Scott Graeme, Stephenson
Stephanie, Wellard Fr. Colin, Wellard Robin, Winnel Lyn,

The minutes of the 20156 AGM were confirmed by Victoria Chick seconded by Kerrie Witkinson
The reports were received by Jufie Ling and Valerie Ratcliffe

Finances. The financial report was given by Julie Torpey who is book keeper.

Question. Why the difference on the lease of the copier?

Reply. The lease of the photocopier has been restricted.

Fr Malcolm asked for more details re choir account

Some of the accounts have been consolidated.

The sundry account is double last years, anything that doesn’t have a specific heading goes under sundry account.
Julie to send a detailed report.

Question Should recurring entries have their own heading?

Julie told the meeting we had a surplus of $1481, so this year you have broken even, it would have been a lot of hard
work. Now you are in complete confrol.

Money in trading account is funds in trust.

Kathy Sutherland asked for comments on the report.

The $5000 which is shown as a deduction on the Lucy McGrath Cusworth account should have come off St Matthew's
war memorial account.

Each of the trust accounts have different purposes.

The sale of QE2 land is listed on the report. We received less than what we wanted. The wardens and parish council
were concerned that legal fees were taken from trust fund which we did not authorise. The process was improper.

We had a deficit of $30,000 in 2015. The year before we had 2 stipend priests. Our income has increased, and our
expenses have been reduced. Julie tod the meeting that if we can keep this up we will sustain our profit.

Cathy Carden thanked Julie for all her work, but we need to diverse, increase our giving, down the track increase our
income. Big parishes been run by one priest and volunteers. She thanked Kaye for communicating with Julie. Individual
parishes work hard.

Kathy Sutherland told the meeting that she had seen on Facebook that the Diocese of Wangaratta would not be here
after Bp John retires.

Julie replied that we need to come up with new options. The administration of the Diocese would continue. Parishes
would be assisted thru strategic planning to increase revenue.

Fr Peter things are diminishing. The Bishop has told people in Melbourne that he would be the last Bishop. The Diocese
is insolvent. Itis a matter for concern. Wondering when will be people of the Diocese be told. A third of the priests will
be retired within the next twelve months 1 am concerned, but the ministry will continue. Nothing gets discussed with me.
Julie congratulated the parish you have worked hard, but you do have a battle ahead. She thanked Kaye who works
hard, she does an excellent job. Would like to see more bridges built between Diocese and parishes.

The financial report was received by Robyne Sfade seconded by Joe Nesbit
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Parish Council.

Fr Peter thanked the outgoing wardens and councillors, the [ast few years have been challenging.

Ken Curnow who has been a warden for 10 years has decided to retire. He thinks it is time for someone younger fo
take his place.

QE2 land wouild have been sold for $200,000 but because of the tenacity of the wardens which included Ken it was sold
for over $900,000.

There was applause for the outgoing wardens & parish councillors, particularly for Ken.

Ken told the meeting it had been a great pleasure to be a warden. Vicki presented him with a gift.

Announcement of wardens for 2017. Fr Peter announced he had asked Vicki Chick to be his warden, Vicki has
accepted this position.

The wardens for 2017 are Victoria Chick (Fr Peter's warden) the people’s wardens are Joe Nesbit & Robyne Slade.
Moved by Joe Neshit seconded by Helen Martin that the Parish Council be the following

Parish Gouncillors are Jane Atkinson, Cathy Carden, Matthew-Paul Fowler, Robyn Gibbs Malcolm Halford, Martin
Hendriks, Barbara Hoodless, Kaye Kennedy, James Lee, Valerie Ratcliffe, Carol Read, Nancy Rooke, Stephanie
Stephenson, Kathy Sutherland.

Lay Synod nominations.

Jane Atkinson, Kaye Kennedy & Robyne Slade. The supplementary people being Angela Braybrooks, Carol Read &
Robyn Gibbs.

Synod is very important and Fr Peter thanked them for their wiliness to serve.

Appointment of Auditor. Moved by Cathy Carden seconded by Vicki Chick that Norm Kenny be appointed as auditor

General Business

Vicki Chick thanked Fr Peter. We are extremely lucky to have him he works 7 days a week. He is involved in a lot of
community projects. '

Fr Peter said the Diocese is reluctant to share the story & he thank the people for being practicing Anglicans.
Diocesan Assessment. The Diocese tried to raise our assessment, also they wanted to tax our trust funds. Qur
representatives at Bishop in Council said NO. Bishop in Council agreed to raise the assessment to 11% and not tax
the Trust fund,

Meeting with Bp Andrew Curnow (Bendigo) He thinks we should leave the Diocese. Our future is up in the air. Vicki
told the meeting that we plan to take our money out and invest in a property.

Photocopier. Norma Tanner said that the Evening group gives money towards the leasing of the copier. No where
can you get copying done for free. Parish Council to look at ways to collect money for photocopying.

Re the Diocese.

Joe Nesbit said he wanted to reinforce what Fr Peter had said regarding the Diocese. WE are asking questions but
not getting answers. There are three parishes supporting the Diocese and we are one of them. We need to take control.
Fr Peter replied today we have a surplus. Congratulations to the wardens and parish councillors. it is wonderful to have
such a great ministry team.

The meeting concluded at 12.35 pm with the Grace

RECTORS ANNUAL REPORT
Les Murray "Widower in the country”
i get up soon, and leave my bed unmade.
I'f go outside and split off kindling wood,
From the yeflow-box log that lies beside the gate,
And the sun will be high, for | get up fate now.
I'lf drive my axe in the fog and come back in
With my armful of wood, and pause to look across
The Christmas paddocks aching in the heat
The windless trees, the nettles in the yard...
And then i go in, boil water and make tsa.
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Coming on dark, I'lf go home, light the lamp
And eat my corned-beef supper, sitting there
At the head of the table. Then 'l go fo bed.
Last night | thought | dreamt - but when [ woke
The screaming was only a possum skiing down
The iron roof on little moonlit claws.

Leslie Allan Murray was born in 1938 in Australia and he grew up in his father's dairy farm. He speaks about his life
totally changed with the death of his wife and even Christmas and his own faith is crushed by the experience. He speaks
about the reality of daily life and connecting with reality is one of our modern imperatives.

St Matthews is a historic witness to a community faith and we continue to respond to a changing world. Across the
globe the Christian faith finds itself at the cross roads and we have the choice of becoming a museum for past values
or gymnasium where we can negotiate modern challenges within the context of traditional values of compassion, justice
and equality. It needs little reflection to announce that we have chosen the laiter. The world has changed and so has
the structure of the Diocese within which we operate with many vacant parishes and struggiing to prove ministry in the
traditional way. There is an eerie silence beyond the parish borders but | am grateful that St Matthews is part of a
community mission that reaches beyond denominations and is based around a commitment of loving action where all
are welcome,

St Matthews —*“A community not just a congregation”

The greatest accolade from a visiting stranger is lived out everyday in our total mission, whether in worship, our daily
welcome to people in need and the care of our grounds and buildings in the heart of the city.

Our office under Deb, the Op Shop, welcomers, volunteers, and our many important rosters providing assistance to our
worship and hospitality.

Worship, Welfare

We continue to be the principal civic worship space for community events and it is heartening funerals, weddings and
baptisms continue to he opportunities of pastoral and community service.

Pastoral care

Network has changed with the times and now under the care of Annette Gorham we seek to create an atmosphere
where no- one falls through the net and everyone feels cared for in a practical way.

St Matthews Music Foundation for country Kids

Has turned inte St Matthews Music Association which has very local governance and increasing numbers children and
young people benefitting from the tuition and experience made possible. Our Tunes on Tuesday music in the heart of
the city every two weeks is drawing greater numbers each time and is becoming a regular city cuitural destination.
Albury Chamber Music Festival having grown from the association has a committed committee and the fruit of thelir
enthusiasm has been the great success of our second festival just last week. t features amazing musicians and many
interstate visitors and the banner across Dean Street announced it as a regional cultural institution that is here to stay
and to grow.

Music department

Continues to be the most flexible and essential part of our parish ministry and with the sanctuary team provides an
outstanding witness of service, of the highest caliber.

Qur wardens

Bring very different qualities to our management team and | am again grateful for their initiative and hard work under
very quickly changing circumstances. They have been wonderful advocates for the interest of the parish as have the
members of the parish council. !t is heartening to have such a large number of people all with their own ideas that
communicate so readily in cyberspace at all hours of the day and night in order to make the most of every days
opportunity.

St Matthews Village

Continues to be well served by the committee, most of whom come from the St Matthews family and we continue to
explore new ways of making it part of the total parish mission.

The most exciting thing about this year has been new community partnerships with St Matthews. Carevan organization
its leadership, mission and volunteers have added new life to both our parish centre and rectory building and our daily
mission. The Albury Club has also reached out as a meeting place and hosted part of our Chamber Music Festival. We
have also been part of the greatest issues that challenge Australia’s community life. Marriage Equality, treatment of
refugees, indigenous recognition, the Adani Coal Mine and the environment, mental heaith issues and homelessness
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have been high on our list of issues and we have been foriunate to gain national and international speakers and media
coverage all of which affirm St Matthews as place of welcome for all people where Christ's mission to be broken and
poured out for the healing of others is a contemporary and very much needed reality.

During the past 12 months, we have fost very significant people in our parish family and community including Ben
BAILEY, Margaret SLOANE, Robert BURNS, Fr Colin WELLARD, Doreen WIDDISON, Ursula GENAEHR, Arch
McLEISH, Susan HYLANDS, Faith BROWN, Derek BEVERIDGE, Claudette MURRAY, Bruce AVERY, Shirley
HODGSON, Daryl GRAY, Terry HOWARD, Robert BROOKS, Sarah PURCHALL, Stephen SEYMOUR, Jean
JORGENSON, Jan McDIARMID, Keith THOMAS and Colin HORSBURGH being farewelled from St Matthews with all
the love that we can show them and their families at the time, ‘Rest eternal grant to them O Lord and let light
perpetual shine upon them’.

Best wishes
F¥ Peter

PARISH COUNCIL REPORT FOR 2017 AGM

December/ January

Advertising sign. Getling quotes.

Pastoral Care. Since Maureen Beattie's departure we are looking for a Pastoral care coordinator

Property. Parish Council is looking at using our money that is in Wangaratta to invest in property that can be rented out
to give us some income,

Website. James Flores is doing a great job. The Grapevine is now on the website.

Carevan is using the grounds and rectory two nights a week.

Organ loft security. A gate needs to be put at the bottom of each stair case.

Sound system. Getting a quote for a new sound system. This will need a faculty

February

Another property. Parish Council are thinking about purchasing a property maybe in Melbourne using our maeney from
sale of parish centre. This property would be rented out to give us some income. Or purchase a house that the
Department of Defence could lease.

Lights in the choir gallery need replacing.

March.

Church to be cleaned after the smoke damage from the fire. The area to be cleaned Warrior chapel, St Francis Chapel
and organ loft. The organ will be cleaned separately. light globes and fire alarms are also to be replaced.

Bequest. Deciding on correct wording to put on form.

Website. James doing a great job. A calendar of events has been added to website.

Carevan to use front room on Tuesday or Thursday nights. They are applying for a grant. If they get the grant they will
put an air condition in.

Facebook. A new page has been set up by Tom Summerfield

Jane was thanked for organising the St Matthew's team for the dragon boat race.

April

On the 26 April the scaffolding to be used for the by the cleaners to clean the church is to be erected

Alterations to rectory. Carevan will utilise the front room and kitchen. The rest of the building will be closed off. The
trellis to be removed as access to the room will be from the driveway. The bay window near the driveway will be removed
and double doors will be put in,

Sound system very close to installing.

May

Alterations to the rectory. Looking at modifications to one of the bay windows. Carevan has a grant and will be paying
for the alterations.

The grouting between the stone blocks on the church needs replacing. A bricklayer is needed fo repoint.

Sound system is currently being installed.

June

Advertising sign. Needs to be simple. Jewels are to give a quote.

Carevan to pay for new viny! to go into front meeting room and haliway.
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July

Office alterations. It was decided to put new carpet in the office. This will be paid out of the QE2 square money. The
ceiling in the office had fo be replaced the cost of this to be paid by the National Trust.

Joe Nesbit, Matthew-Paul Fowler, David Sutherland and Sandy Bobish were thanked for demolishing the ceiling in
preparation for the new ceiling to be installed.

At some stage the vestry carpat will be replaced. The maney for this to come out of the national Trust account.
Victory College held a soup day. The money they raised was given to Carevan to purchase a TV to he put into the front
room fto be used by Carevan people and St Matthew's.

August.

With the grant Carevan received they have purchased new tables and chairs, had new floor covering put down in the
room and hallway. It's now a great meeting room.

Screens and advertising signs. A quote for 7 screens has been received which will hook into the sound system. The
money for this would be paid out of the QE2 money. One of the advertising signs would be put where the sign is now
the other near the vestry door.

The St Francis and Warrior chapel where the fire was to be paintad.

Choir loft security is work in progress.

St Matthew's Music Foundation is now St Matthew's Music Association and is based in Albury.

September

The faculty for the advertising sign was sent to Wangaratta for approval and for the Bishop to sign.

It was decided at this meeting to postpone the fete to next year due to lack of helpers on that day

Qctober.

The painting of the interior of the church is now finished.

Electronic advertising signs. Albury City Council are not in favour of electronic sign. The sign was going to advertise
church service times, the Op shop, Tunes on Tuesday and any other events happening in the Church.

November '

Still working on the advertising sign.

Giving cards will be available for people who direct debit their offering to put into the collection bag.

Solar panels. Parish Council are looking at getting quotes for solar panels. We spend $14,500 a year on electricity.
Website. We are hoping to put the diary on the website.

| wouid like to thank Deb for her assistance during the last twelve months, Fr Peter for his support and advice.
To all my fellow parish councillors thank you for your help. | would to wish the retiring councillors all the best for the
future.

Kaye Kennedy
Parish Council Secretary.
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1t October 2016 to 30" September 2017
Baptisms 42 Holy Communion
Weddings 10 Sundays 5411  average per service 104
Funerals 29 Weekdays 2051 average per week 39
Confirmation 5] Hostels 1207  average per week 23

Homes 92
Easter Services Good Friday 83 Maundy Thursday 40 Easter Day 242
Christmas 6 pm 171 Midnight 147 Christmas Day 130

ST MATTHEWS TREASURER’S ANNUAL REPOQRT
See attached at back.

Julie Torpey
Accounts Manager, Wangaratta

ALBURY COURTHOUSE COFFEE SERVICE AGM REPORT

The team has changed a little this year, with Fr. Peter McKeague & the Rev'd Christine Page retiring. We have sald
farewell to other members and we thank them for their contribution. 1 thank the Executive, Rowena Ginns, {Secretary),
Laine Lindner & Anne Daly (Finance & Statistics), Don & Jill Fielder (Rosters) and Helen Martin (Purchasing Officer) for
all their efforts in keeping the project running smoothly. Especially | thank the Team Members for their constancy and
commitment.

Our service continues to provide support for people attending the Albury Court sittings on Monday & Tuesday mornings,
as it has done for the past seven years. Our volunteers offer Tea, Coffee, Milo, a biscuit or two, (at no cost, other than
possibly, a donation) and lend Children’s Books to help those who receive them as they wait at the courthouse. It can
be a very distressing place for all. The service continues to be self-supporting.

The Court Registrar, Wendy Howard, said in correspondence to me—

“When the service started all those years ago, | did not anticipate such a fruitful and successful project would stifl prosper
some seven years later. It is commendable that each week your volunteers quietly go about their business, set up the
service, rain, hail or shine and deliver a cuppa, and a book to a child.

Whilst [ realise your volunteers provide the service not looking for appreciation or acknowledgement, | would like to
personally acknowledge their dedication and commitment. They do an amazing job.”

Again, [ wish to thank all the volunteers for their efforts.

It is truly Christianity in action!

Fr Bill Ginns
Chairman
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BELLRINGERS — TOWER CAPTAINS AGM REPORT

it gives me much pleasure to report on the activities of the St Matthew's Bellringers, We continue to meet every Tuesday
for practise, and every Sunday for Service ringing without a break, throughout the year. Ringing for weddings, the
occasional funeral and Community events such as Anzac Day and Remembrance Day also form part of our programme
requiring commitment from each ringer.

The number of ringers has remained static throughout the year with just enough to cover any absentees. Bob and Tom
have heen ringing for Service for several months now and should soon be learning the principles of method ringing.
Maintenance in the belfry is very important and Bob has taken on the job of assistant Steeple Keeper to Jim, which is a
big heip.

Throughout the year there have been three groups of ringers visit the tower, one from the U.K in January, one from
Adelaide in April and another mix of ringers who were going through fo the Anzab Festival in June. Jim rang a quarter
peal with two of the groups.

Next weekend will be the 30" Anniversary of the Re-dedication of the Cathedral Bells in Wangaratta. Ringers from
Albury and Beechworth will join with the Wangaratta ringers for an afternoon of ringing and fellowship on the Saturday
but unfortunately, we will not be able to participate in the formalities on Sunday as we have our own commitment at St
Matthew's.

We need new recruits to learn this ancient art of bellringing and would love to hear from you if you think you might be
interested. Do come up to the tower either on a Sunday morning between 8.30 and 9 AM or a Tuesday afternoon
between 5 and 6.30 PM and see what is involved, you might be surprised. 1 may also be contacted by phone, the
number being in the pew sheet,

See you at the Mini-Fete. Come and enjoy a sausage in bread at the BBQ stall and have a chat with us {if we are not
too husy).

Pam Thorman
Tower Captain

CHILDRENS CHURCH AGM REPORT

It is with pleasure that | present the 2017 Children's Church report

Cur littlies are very enthusiastic, and enjoy coming and being involved in the service, supported by either their parents
or grandparents or both!

The service sheet which Is constantly reviewed, seems to be well accepted by all the congregation, and the action songs
are enjoyed!

In August we celebrated our 17% birthday, and the occasion was a happy one. We briefly welcomed back Reverend
Maureen Bealtie, who took the October service in the absence of Fr Peter, it was very good of her to step in, living as
she now does, in the Wangaratta Cathedral Parish!

Hospital Chaplain, Catherine Dawson has on 2 occasions, stepped up to take Children's church, and we have much
appreciated her fun and down-to earth presentation, she will be taking the November service, with the theme 'Getting
ready for Christmas’, and we hope there may be a closer association with her in the future!

Fr Peter continues to add his strong input to the service, and his way of relating to even the smallest child, has them
answering questions he poses with enthusiasm and confidence, and we appreciate the constant attention to the style
and message within the service sheet, and to all the themes presented in the Children’s Church services.

Our special thanks must go to our musicians, David Luxen, Rowena Ginns, and Tom Summerfield, who do a wonderful
job, presenting happy, up-beat music, which sets the tone of the servicel We thank Sandy, Matthew Paul, and Ray, as
they attend and assist through the services.

After sadly farewelling Maureen Lewis and Roma Sykes last year, who are unable to attend, we now are fortunate
enough to have some excellent new support members, Simone Summerfield and Paul, and Gill Mackay, who are there
to welcome, hand out the service sheets, io take up the collection, and serve morning tea, which is a real cutreach
situation! We thank them so much for their support!

We now send out the Children’s church invitations on Email, which is more convenient and keeping up with the times
and we thank Deb for her help in this!

Janette, Susan, and | feel this children’s ministry is most worthwhile, and we look forward to our 18" year of operation
in 2018!

Julie Scott
C.C. Spokesperson for Mother's Union St. Matthew's Albury
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CHOIR & MUSIC REPORT

The choir of St Malthew's has continued to make the major musical contribution to the ongoing weekly liturgy, including
a sung psalm, anthem during the censing of the altar, and an anthem during the communion.

On the first Sunday of the month from February to November the choir has prepared a service of choral evensong. Also
special music was prepared and presented on Ash Wednesday, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, Easter Day, and the
Ceitic service on June 25.

The Murray Conservatorium Choir has continued to use St Matthew's as the regular Albury venue for their concerts in
2017. We also had an international organist — Hans Heilscher — return to give a recital on our very fine Le Teurneau
organ on October 1. Unfortunately the recital was very poorly attended, which might place similar events for the future
in doubt.

The Victorian branch of RSCM (Royal School of Church Music) organised a singing day at Wangaratta Cathedral on
September 23. A number of our choristers attended, and benefited from the choral leadership and conducting of
Johnathon Grieves-Smith from Melbourne,

The choir is currently preparing carols for the Parish Carol Service on Sunday December 17 (6pm), and will be fully
engaged for Christmas Eve with the normal Sunday morning Eucharist and then Midnight Mass, followed by the morning
gervice on Christmas Day.

We have welcomed Sally Morris and her daughter Elspeth into the soprano section of the choir during this year. And it
has been good to have our previous Principal Organist, John Scott, available to fill in at the organ console from time to
time. John is also now playing for the monthly Choral Evensong services.

Thank you to David Luxon for his continuing work and support as assistant organist, and to all the choir members for
their dedication and commitment. During the year the Music Foundation was able to fund two of our regular choir
members — Bec Beall and Chris Nesbit — to attend a conducting course over a period of a number of weeks. This has
been very helpful to be able to call on them to assist with conducting the choir on a number of occasions, and | thank

them for their willingness to commit to that course. 1am also grateful for Fr Peter's continual support and interest in the
choir’s life and work,

Malcolim Halford

Principal Organist and Choir Director

CHURCH DUSTING

The church cleaning and dusting is a thankless task but regardless a dedicated group of aging parishioners continues
to do their best to keep our beautiful building as clean as possible.

We still have a few gaps in our roster. We usually have two or three people an the roster for each menth. The church is
dusted on the first and third week of the month, or at a time that suits the volunteers if for some reason they cannot dust
during the suggested time.

Any help will be appreciated and if you are able to do so, please contact the Parish office.

Sadie Moffitt
Coordinator

CHURCH SITTERS / WELCOMERS GROUP AGM REPORT

A group of volunteers both male and female attend the church in the mornings from 10am to 1.0pm.

The aim is to be on duty to welcome visitors, and inform them of the history of the building.

Hand out information is available in the Narthex. We also have a well stocked craft cabinet with items suitable for gifts
of all ages available at very reasonable prices. The items are hand made by the members of our craft group.

New helpers are needed for a few days that do not have anyone rostered. Once a month for one morning is the rostered
time. If you and a friend can help please contact the Parish Office.

Sadie Moffitt
Coordinator
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CRAFT EMBROIDERY GROUP_AGM REPORT

A small group of happy people meet on the first Wednesday of each month from 1pm to 4pm . We make craft items for
the craft cabinet at the church and stock a craft stall for the fete as well as on Mother's Day, and for sale at the Christimas
Tree Festival.

For the past three years we have organised a “Christmas Tree Festival”, the proceeds of the voting go to charity. The
2016 Festival raised $1140 dollars for charily and $1027 from craft sales. We hope to have another successful year in
2017.

Each year we raise hundreds of dollars from the sale of the craft, which go towards necessary improvements and
maintainance around the church, as well as covering the cost of photo copying paper.

Sadie Moffitt
Coordinator

EMERGENCY FOOD PROGRAM 2017 AGM REPORT

This year has seen a varied need for food parcels with some periods of relative slow demand and others more frantic,
as seen in the monthly statistics.

January 22 hampers, February 27, March 27, April 29, May 23, June 15, July 24, August 33, September 26, October
31.

On the other hand there has been constant demand for morning coffees prepared from the office. Those requesting
morning tea enjoy each other's company and meet mostly in the rotunda with their milo, tea or coffee. Statistics have
only been kept over the last few months but are as follows: April 35 hot drinks, June 278 hot drinks, July 213, August
172, September 208. This is a valuable service in our community.

Once again preparations are under way for the Christmas Hampers. These are to be packed on December 7th, with the
help of Albury High School students and collected for distribution on December 8th.

| would like to thank Deb and David for helping me to keep this program running smoaothly, also Jane Atkinson and
Robyn Wellard as very willing assistants.

Finally a big thank you to the parishioners of St Matthews for your very generous donations of food and cash to help our
emergency program function.

Barbara Hoodless
Coordinator

EVENING GROUP AGM REPORT

Evening Group has 15 members. Some of them due to various reasons are unable to attend the meetings but are
financial members.

We meet on the 3 day of each month usually at 7 pm in the rectory. This year we held a soup & bread meal followed
by a puzzle where members had to find all the books of the bible in a puzzle.

This kept them busy for a considerable period of time.

In August we held a Trivia Night which was run by Glenn Boyd. This was held at Adamshurst, thank you Sandra & Fr
Peter for allowing us to use your home for this fund-raising event. The money raised will go towards the leasing of the
photo copier,

In July some of us had lunch in the Red Room at the Commercial Club this was a time for some fellowship.

Members helped with dusting, brass cleaning, morning tea, flower arranging, sides person’s duties, church sitting during
the year.

We are always looking for new members. Our AGM was held on the 16" November, we will meet again on 15" February
2018.

 would like to conclude by thanking my secretary Dell and treasurer Veronica for their help during the last twelve months.

Kaye Kennedy
President.
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FLOWER REPORT
This has been a busy year with many funerals and “Special occasions’.
The Pascal candle being most important.

We are very fortunate to have suitable arrangements for all occasions in good quality silk flowers this reduces the
work load.

We don't require roster as | have several willing to help if necessary.

We are most grateful to receive donations for flowers in memory of loved ones as this cover the cost of flowers and
the need to restore the vases.

it is a thought to have the Pascal Candle restored and treated as it is quite badly marked.

Helen Martin

GRAPEVINE EDITORS AGM REPORT

Editors warm greetings to the Grapevine readership! | especially thank Deb for all her support and help, and to all the
contributors, whose pleasant attitude and timely emails make my job a pleasant one!

NOTICE TO ALL GRAPEVINE READERS - As Parish Council is endeavouring to keep the publishing costs of
Grapevine down and considering what Deb has to do to prepare the Grapevine, both for the email format as well as the
hardcopy format, we have decided on this course of action -

Either make a yearly donation towards the Grapevine to help with costs, or it is suggested for those readers who get
their Grapevine via email - as it takes time preparing the material to send in the email format, it is requested that a $10
p.a. subscription be paid into St Matthew's No.1. account, National Australia Bank (NAB) Account name St Matthew's
Church Albury, BSB 082 406 Account No. 170532923 (in reference, put your name and ‘Grapevine').

For those receiving their copy by hardcopy, {who pick up from the church) a fee of $20 p.a. is sought, which can either
be paid by cash to the office, or into the No.1. account. (Please identify yourself however you pay.)

If you elect to receive your Grapevine via email, please forward your notification and email address to the Parish Office
at -office@stmatthewsalbury.com

N.B. When collecting your own hardcopy Grapevine, if you notice any Grapevines still there due to ill health of a
parishioner, could you could kindly deliver

Julie Scott
Grapevine Editor

MOTHERS UNION AGM REPORT
We have had a great 2017 at MU welcoming new members, sharing fellowship, praying for and supporting the
community around us.
Regarding the St Matthew's community this year we have
- Provided morning teas at the St Matthews' Fete.
- Pancakes provided at Shrove Tuesday as our major fundraiser for the year.
- Supported Baptisms at St Matthews’ with a MU member at every baptism who gives a hand-knitted teddy. We
also trialed this year giving a Christian book to replace the SHINE folders.
- Provided flowers or a bookmark for St Matthews' attendees at Mothers and Fathers Day.
- Supported Children's Church

In our own membership we have had a
- Quiet Day with wonderful reflection from Catherine Dawson

Wonderful and informative talks at meetings such as representatives from Carevan and Albury Mercy
Palliative Care Service.
A newly appointed welfare person to support those going through difficulties
Lady Day at Wangaratta at which Noela White received her 50 year of MU membership badge
Provided some funds to support Kaye Kennedy to attend the National conference in Tasmania
MU Albury Christmas Raffle
Very successful luncheon for our annual October Birthday Meeting.
And many other things that help make up our year.
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A special thank you to all the clergy and support crew that have helped with our services and various endeavors.
Also we happily remind our community that anyone is always most welcome to attend our meetings held the 3™
Tuesday of every month.

written by Kirsty Coyle for Stephanie Stephenson
President St Matthew’s MU

MUSIC ASSOCIATION REPORT

December 2016 to November 2017

Kaori Sparks violin & viola students gave a concert at Adamshurst early in December. This was followed by a concert
by Helena Kernaghan’s piano students.

After each concert Fr Peter awarded Music Foundation scholarships for 2017.

Takara Walker one of Kaori's students was lucky enough to receive the scholarship for 2017.

Helena's students Bailey Cardwell and Shelby Vincent were awarded a half scholarship each for piano lessons.

The two conceris raised $198.00 between them. This money will go towards their scholarships.

Donna Coleman gave a piano recital at Adamshurst in February. The theme *Spirit, Passion and the Right Hands". The
German Romantic Tradition in America from the Civil War to the First World War.

In May this year's Festival was launched in the présence of His Excellency General the Honourable David Hurley AC
DSC (Ret'd) Governor of NSW and the Festival Patron Nance Grant AM MBE. The music for entrance of the Official
Party was played by James Flores (organ scholar). Advance Australia Fair was performed by Oscar Dean guitar and
vocals and Charlotte Dean vocal. The Organ scholars for 2017-18 were announced the Principal Justin Becket received
the award on behalf of Trinity Anglican College. Lily Brooks was the successful winner from Scots School. Helena
Kernaghan, Kaori Sparks and Caleb Murray performed "Dumky’ Piano Trio Op 90 (Dvorak). The concert finished with
a recital by Sally Anne Russell (mezzo soprano) accompanied by Helena Kernaghan on the piano.

During the year regular Tunes on Tuesday were held. The recitals were given by Dr Allan Beavis organ, James Flores
organ, Thomas Summerfield organ, Benedict Wilson organ, Scots School Mary Poppins cast, Bailey Cardwell piano,
Robin Riley piano, Ruxi Geng piano, Caleb Murray cello, Julia and William Tomkins violins.

Flinders Quartet played at the Festival's fund-raising concert. This was held in St Matthew's Church with wine being
provided by Cofield Wines who are one of our major sponsors for this year's Albury Chamber Music Festival and the
food was provided by Yums Health Food Bar.

This year's festival was a great success. At the opening recital we listened to pieces by Garoline Almonte (piano) David
Griffiths (clarinet) Svetlana Bogosavljevic (piano} Shanul Sharma (tenor) Helena Kernaghan (piano). On the Friday
evening we were entertained by the Acacia Quartet, and the Orpheus Piano Trio. On Saturday morning we listened to
Ria Angelika Polo play St Matthew’s Pipe organ. In the afternoon Caroline Almonte played the piano, The Orpheus
Piano Trio were also part of the programme with special guest David Griffiths on the clarinet.

In the evening Shanul sang for us while Caroline accompanied him. There was a special guest appearance of local
talent Caleb Murray (cello).

A festive service was held in the church on the Sunday morning the guest choir was The Australian Chamber choir, the
Director being Douglas Lawrence OAM. The last recital for this year's festival was held at The Albury Club when the
Ben Opie Quartet performed.

The festival was a great success with people coming to the concerts from as far away as New Zealand.

In June St Matthew's Music Association received tax deductibility status. At the 2017 AGM Mark Carden was welcomed
to the committee as Honorary Treasurer.

Kaye Kennedy

OP SHOP ANNUAL REPORT

The Opportunity Shop continues to increase its income. This year it has averaged approximately $500 per month.
Despite the shop’s somewhat abscure location the number of customers have increased due to the construction of a
sign by Jim Lee. This is hung over the church fence and acts as beacon directing customers to the shop in the Globe
Arcade.
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The shop is open from 11:00 am untit 3:00pm on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday with the latter two days proving to
be the busiest. Many thanks to the loyal volunteers who sort the clothes and man the shop. New volunteers are always
welcome to enter their name on the Monthly Roster.

Good quality second hand clothing and bric-a-brac is always needed. Absorbent rags (not wool} are also needed for

sale to Jack's Rags in Wodonga. Please spread the word to your family and friends about St Matthew's Opportunity
Shop.

Jofin and Lyn Scinbery

PASTORAL CARE REPORT

The people on the Pastoral Care Team are Father Peter, Father Bill Ginns, Rowena Ginns, Gillian Mackay, John
Schuberg, John Atkinson, Carol Read, David Martin, Barbara Hoodless, Robin Wellard and Annette Gorham.

In 2017 the Pastoral Care Team have worked very closely as a team (without a Coordinator to oversee). We hold
monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of each month. Extra meetings are called as needed.

Our weekly and monthly roles involve:

» visiting people in our parish who are sick, elderly or alone; taking home communion to those who find it difficult
getting to church and visiting people in hospitals.

» Assisting Father Peter or Father Bill at Retirement Village Services held weekly at Borella House, Lutheran
Dellacourt, Lutheran Nursing Yallaroo, Mercy Place, Murray Gardens and Riverwood. Sharing in morning tea
after the services is a valuable time of interaction and caring for all. Visiting people who do not make it to the
service.

» Assisting with the organisation of services for special events such as; Senior's Service Holy Week, All Soul's
Remembrance Service and Senior's Christmas Service.

» Reviewing and updating the prayer list

* Recently, we finalised the ‘Give Your Family Peace of Mind’ forms which are available to the Parish and
Retirement Villages,

» Comfort Cards have been designed and made, sent to families 6 weeks after death of a loved one.

* In October a Training session was held with the theme ‘Intentional Listening - ministering to the Aged’ led by
Leonie White, Deacon and Wagga Wagga Hospital Chaplain. It was a valuable time to reflect on meeting the
needs of ali we visit, our personal spiritual journey and getting to know each other.

The Pastoral Care Team is committed to caring for all in our Parish and community both now and in the future.
Thank you.

Annette Gorfiam

PRAYER CIRCLE REPORT

The Prayer Circle has been a part of St Matthews since Fr Peter arrived in 2010, concentrating on worship and prayer.
As a small group we meet each week to pray for our Parish, the community and beyond. Prayers are offered in the
context of Morning Prayer or the Great Litany. Prayers from a number of sources are used each week and there is an
opportunity for impromptu prayers.

We continue, as Fr Peter requested the Prayer Circle several years ago, to pay and provide candles for the votive
prayer stand and lamp.

We meet each Wednesday at 9am. We would welcome new members to come and share this time of prayer and
worship with us.

The Prayer Circle will be having a break from Wednesday 6 December 2016 and starting refreshed on 14 February
2018 which will be Ash Wednesday.

We wish all a very Holy and Blessed Christmas. Please come and join as during lent as part of your Lenten
devotions,

For more information please contact me on kerrywilkinson@iinet.net.au or 60215102

Kerry Wilkinson 0/0SB
Leader of St Matthew’s Prayer Circle
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ST MATTHEWS VILLAGE INC AGM REPORT

The last 12 months has continued to be one of stability and growth and the Board is very satisfied with the position in
which we find ourselves. We are extremely grateful to our Manager, Brian Elliott and our Maintenance Worker, Lindsay
Anton for the hard work they have put in and to our members of the Board

We are pleased to have completed the two three bedroom units and welcome our new residents.

Landscaping has been completed and the Village is looking very good _

The older units have been refurbished (bar one) and we continue to offer low-cost housing to people unable to pay full
commercial rents, they really appreciate the opportunity to live in the Village. There have been a few minor disturbances
but they have been handled well by Brian and life seems to be quite satisfactory.

The Public housing next door continues to be a problem with excessive noise for three units, the Board is actively
investigating a way to contain the noise.

The gardens are now well established and are certainly looking wonderful this spring. We continue to look to the future
with improvements to units as they become available. There is one two bedroom currently available for sale.

Once again we are very appreciative of the maintenance and ground work carried out by Brian and Lindsay.

Residents enjoy their monthly “Happy Hour” and for most part, enjoy each other’s company, there is some underiying
tension with two of the residents which | believe cannot be resolved, but it is managed and things seem to be under
control. '

The Martin Centre is enjoyed by the Residents and is being used more and more.

Thank you to the Board for your continuing support, and a very big thank you to Mark Carden for his work as Treasurer,
this is by no means an easy job and we certainly appreciate the work Mark puts in.

We look forward to a happy and heathy next 12 months.

Victoria Chick
Chairperson

WEDNESDAY MORNING FELLOWSHIP GROUP AGM

We continue to meet for a cuppa and a chat after the 10.30am service. As well as celebrate members and friends
birthdays.

Our numbers vary from week to week usually due to the weather, and health issues of some members. Come and join
us for fellowship after the service.

Joy Haberecht
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ST MATTHEWS ANGLICAN PARISH OF ALBURY

FINANCIAL REPORT
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30 SEPTEMBER 2017
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ST MATTHEWS CHURCH - ALBURY
Statement of Recelpts and Payments for the Year ended 30th September

2017
RECEIPTS 12 months ending 12 months ending
30th September 2017 30th September 2016
EnvelopesiPiadgasiServices
Planned Giving $39,117 447,443
Cpan Plate 384,073 568,031
Weddings & Funerals 510,400 $12,798
Wedding & Funeral Expensas $0 30
Baplisms $1.117 53,279
Anglicare Courthouss 30 S0
$114.707 $131.6561

interest /Drawdowns
Interest Recelved 4513 1,002
Investiment Drawdowns $£0,000 460,000

880,513 61,062
fients Recalved
Raclory 15400 36,200
Ghurch %1210 $1,540
QE2 30 %10,000
Highgrove 324 582 §.23,400

g1 192 40,140
Fund Raising
Special Fundraising $1.,845 §15,662
Fela 46,369 $12,174
Cp-Shop $5012 1886

814,126 28,702
Donatians
Genaral 13,628 $5,100
Donation Specific Purposa 30 3500
Donatien from Funds Hekl in Trust 37,813

£11,441 55,690
Cther
Memerial Plaguos 1,600 £2,200
Sundry $7,792 $12,973
Lessons/Donations 31,568 52,541
Photocoping 4240 $870
Gragvine Funds Received $1,210 51,249

$13,000 +19.833
Tolal Income £244,979 4287,027
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St MATTHEWS CHURCH - ALBURY
Statement of Income and Expenditure for the Year ended 30th
September 2017

12 Months ending 12 months ending
PAYMENTS 30th September 2017  30th September 2016
Wwages
Wedding/Funeral Levy $1.095 83,612
Clargy Other Expenges 51,500 30
Parish Secretary $43.200 $38.171
$45,755 41,783
Diccesan Commiiment
Ministry Fund 3107 227 $100,182
Ministry Assassment 333,178 37,059
Insutancs $23,005 326,162
H163,500 $163,403
General Expenses
Accountancy $6,634 §6,600
Adverlising 865 30
Bank Chargas 145 $349
{egal Expansas SO -52,341
Anglicate Courthouse $0 $671
Church Supplies $1,388 $1,983
Church Vestry Suppliss $682 4867
Fete 5043 164
Prinling'Stationary $3,107 $1,833
Lease Copiar $2.250 §2.250
Sundiy $3.979 $4,601
Telephona $3,468 83,09
Postage 5597 5928
Advocate 5815 $825
Music, Choir & Organist S0 56,453
Websile Gosls $048 30
§24 592 $20935
Bulldings
Chutch Expenses
Powear $10,653 8,895
Repaits and Maintenance $5,366 $4,166
Plant and Equipment 72 ea4 £4,319
Rates and Sewetage $5,136 : 86,366
Office Expensos
Repairs - Office 311,162 £855
Light Heat & Powar #3836 $3,609
op Shop
Pover 3705 30
Highgrove
Rented Properties Management fee $2.698 82812
Rented Property Repaiis/Rales/Gther 55,719 $20102
$121,423 651,124
Total Operating Paymenis $355,310 3285,545
Net Operating Sumpius{ Dafecli) -5110,331 $1,481
Othar Non Operating Recelpts
Advances from Wangaratta Music Foundation 476,701 $19.571
wvestment Diawdovns Excoeding Yearly Allowanca $30.271 30
H167 062 $195671
Other Non Operating Payments
Wangaralia Music Foundation $77.155 $19,571
577,155 $19571
Net Other Non Operating Surpius $80,967 30
Surplus/(Daticiy -$20,424 $1,4871
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ST MATTHEWS CHURCH - ALBURY
Balance Sheet
as at 30th September 2017

2017 2016

ASSOtS
current Assais
Cash at Bank - NAB No i SRR LB4Y 2424
Cash at Bank - Trading 515,610 536,245
Cash at Bank - Highgrove §7 485 39,201
Cash at Bank - Weslpac 57,7588 §i2,426
Cash at Bank - ADF 5174 S148
Other Current Assets 28,388 4R8 B4G
Peliy Cash $1,060 1,000
GST - Input Tax 55,330 32,217
Sundry Deblers $4,375 42,660

£10.714 $5,877

$39,102 164 522
Fixed Assels
Buikings at Cost 487,012 487,012
Plant & Equipment $98,869 $95,869
Properly improvements $8,588 38588

$594,469 §504 489

Total Assets 633,671 3658,991
{lablilties
Current Liablitkes
Crediors §7.869 8,110
Funds Held On Trust
Diocesan Wedding Feas 5850
Anglicare §15,227 516,865
Chgan Fund 81710 §2.870
Cheit §3,204 44,808
Embroidary Guikd $2,345 $3.062
Memetial Wall 8337 12,437
Fiiends of St Matthews 3347 £347
Chiistmas Tress 135 $135
Nafonal Trust 82114 100

$26,359 431,114
Tolal Liabitides $34,228 §39,224
Mat Assets £599,343 $619,767
Represengd by
Accumulated Funds 1710716 3819767 $618,286
Profit{Loss) for Pariod 520,454 $1,481
Total Accumutated Funds £509,343 $619,767
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PARISH TRUST BALANCE - 30TH SEPTEMBER 2017
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